

BDRC Committee Meeting 10/5/16 – Minutes

1. Apologies
 - a. ET
 - b. KH for minutes being so late
2. Previous meeting matters
 - a. Code of Conduct: KW had sorted this
 - b. Business cards: NC to consider if required, Pinsah may be able to fund. Consider Code of Conduct on the back. Also ideas to have it as the banner on the website main page
3. Chariman's report: DB
 - a. 'All is well!' with excellent recruitment of new runners
4. Treasurers report: SM
 - a. Not including the new cub shirts the financial year report from 1/1/16 to date was seen
 - b. Current balance: £3064.05 (this will now be different post-chicken run)
 - c. Discussed Lifetime Members and those who signed up for 5 years; these people still need to pay UKA fees separately
 - d. Breakdown of projected costs discussed for 2016-2017
 - e. Also discussed requirements for training of session leaders
 - i. DB, GB, KW and IM all trained and Heidi Lewis should be valid until 2019 (potential session leader if required/available)
5. Membership Sec report: DB
 - a. 8 new fully signed up members, 32 current active members, 5 new members from the Winter GPG
 - b. New GPG planned (now started! July 2016): KW leading organisation, support from current members with sessions
 - c. DB to consider re-contacting previous members to encourage to join us again if possible
6. Merchandise sec report: AB
 - a. Chicken run t-shirts done (thanks guys they are great!)
 - b. Prototypes looked at; longer back for women is preferable
 - c. Hoodies would likely be ordered separately on an individual basis (more locally)
7. Social Sec report: KW
 - a. Ad-hoc socials going well, good team spirit
 - b. Summer BBQ to be next organised social
 - c. Consider holding an event after the Time Trial final
8. Race Sec report: AC
 - a. Time Trial a great success!
 - i. 16 runners so far
 - ii. Decided on a Trophy for the first M/F only
 - iii. Mostly due to costs as £10/trophy: AC to research other options
 - b. Club champs: few members run enough races to qualify (this number is increasing by the week)

- i. 14 male/14 females
 - c. Need to define the fairest way to decide on a winner in the event of a draw:
 - i. Park run time as the decider
 - d. Handicap
 - i. 12:12 M/F
- 9. Web Master report
 - a. Database of members to be updated
 - b. Still waiting some race reports
 - c. Will modify/remove any disused/obsolete sections of website
 - d. Considering a guide to stretching/injury recovery but would need proper approval (could be a directory to affiliated websites)
 - e. To update session leaders with KW and IM, considering a short biography about their running
- 10. Hilly 100 update
 - a. Two teams entered: great atmosphere, everyone supported each other
 - b. Aim for two teams again next year
- 11. CR 2016 update
 - a. Now superseded by Chicken run committee meeting post-race; see separate minutes
- 12. Any other business
 - a. Incident at Silverstone with some ridicule of slower runners and an unsupportive and negative environment created. Chairman to speak to the individual concerned, was due to liaise with ET regarding this.
- 13. Date of next meeting
 - a. Tuesday 13th September as next proposed date.

Once again huge apologies for the lateness of these minutes, it is a one off!

Best wishes,

KH